
From: Julie Allen   
Sent: 25 November 2020 12:22 
To: planning <planning@boston.gov.uk> 
Subject: Re: B/20/0461 

 

Dear Sharon 
 
Attached is the type of design we are hoping to have but without the spikes on top and the 
width between the metal bars at the top of the gates continued to the bottom so the whole 
gate is the same apart from our house name being inserted under the top bow. We will be 
asking Lincoln Metalcraft of Lincoln to make these bespoke gates which would be wrought 
iron and powder coated in grey. As they are bespoke we only have our idea based on the 
above . 
 
Hope this is enough information 
 
Kind regards Julie Allen 
 




